Search	All of NJ	▼	Submit

NJ Home | Services A to Z | Departments/Agencies | FAQs

Home	News	room	Media	Administration	NJ's Priorities	Contact Us
Press Rele	Releases Public Addresses		Executive Orders	Press Kit	Reports	

Home > Newsroom > Press Releases > 2014

Lt. Governor Guadagno Marks 1000th Approval Of Post-Sandy Home Elevation Grants

Wednesday, October 29, 2014

Tags: Hurricane Sandy



Hazard Mitigation Grant Program Hits Milestone Just Six Months After First Approvals

Trenton, NJ – Commemorating the second anniversary of Superstorm Sandy in Brigantine, Lt. Governor Kim Guadagno today announced that New Jersey has surpassed 1000 grants approved under the Department of Environmental Protection's (DEP) Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) elevation program.

The elevation program assists with costs associated with home elevation to protect against future flooding and storms. Eligible homeowners receive up to \$30,000 for a broad range of work, including engineering, construction, permits and utility work. Structures must be deemed structurally sound to be eligible.

"With every elevation, we are protecting families and their possessions from future storms," said Lt. Governor Guadagno. "I am proud to announce this major milestone in our collective efforts to recover from the worst natural disaster in the State's history and am confident that DEP will continue to process grant applications expeditiously."

The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) recently approved nearly \$4.5 million in grant awards for 148 properties. This brings the total of approved grants statewide to 1,064, representing nearly \$32 million in award approvals to date. The DEP hit this milestone just six months after announcing the first round of approvals in Brigantine in April. Fifty-seven approved home elevation projects are currently moving forward in this municipality.

"This Administration is committed to a comprehensive recovery strategy that will make New Jersey stronger and more resilient to future storms," said DEP Commissioner Bob Martin. "These elevation grants are an important component of this effort. We are continuing to work hard to get future grants processed as quickly as possible."

Some 2,500 homes in Brigantine were impacted by Superstorm Sandy, hundreds of which were substantially damaged, according to Brigantine Mayor Phil Guenther.

"It's clear to us that elevating homes is the best long-term mitigation strategy to minimize future property damage," said Mayor Guenther. "Brigantine had the first 26 homes approved for this program and DEP has been very effective every step of the way. They've done a very good job with outreach."

New Jersey has committed \$100 million in HMGP funds to potentially elevate approximately 2,700 primary residential structures, mostly in the nine counties most impacted by Superstorm Sandy – Atlantic, Bergen, Cape May, Essex, Hudson, Middlesex, Monmouth, Ocean and Union. To date, the DEP has submitted more than 1,400 applications to FEMA and expects more approvals in the near future. More than half of the homeowners who have applied for elevation grants are in Ocean and Monmouth counties.

The Lt. Governor was joined at the announcement by DEP Deputy Commissioner David Glass, Mayor Guenther and other local officials.

Earlier in the day, the Lt. Governor, joined by Assemblywoman DiAnne Gove (R-Atlantic, Burlington and Ocean), Assemblyman Brian Rumpf (R-Atlantic, Burlington and Ocean) and Little Egg Harbor Mayor Arthur Midgley, attended a luncheon at the Little Egg Harbor Community Center to recognize and thank local first responders for their efforts

Stay Connected with Social Media

Stay Connected with Email Alerts

LIKE THIS PAGE? SHARE IT WITH YOUR FRIENDS.



Related Links

More information on the HMGP program

More information on Sandy recovery efforts

Governor's Office of Recovery and Rebuilding

during and after Superstorm Sandy. The Community Center incurred more than \$190,000 in damage during the storm and reopened last year.

"The actions of our first responders during and in the immediate aftermath of Superstorm Sandy were nothing short of exemplary. And on this second anniversary, the least we can do is to again thank them for the long hours and selfless dedication that helped ensure our safety," said Lt. Governor Guadagno.

For more information on the HMGP program, visit: http://www.nj.gov/dep/special/hurricane-sandy/hmgp.htm.

For more information on Sandy recovery efforts in New Jersey, visit http://www.state.nj.us/gorr/ and http://www.state.nj.us/dep/special/hurricane-sandy/.

###

Press Contact: Michael Drewniak Kevin Roberts 609-777-2600



Contact Us | Privacy Notice | Legal Statement & Disclaimers | Accessibility Statement |



Statewide: NJ Home | Services A to Z | Departments/Agencies | FAQs Office of the Governor: Home | Newsroom | Media | Administration | NJ's Priorities | Contact Us

Copyright © State of New Jersey, 1996-2017 Office of the Governor PO Box 001 Trenton, NJ 08625 609-292-6000